
 
 

 

Principal’s message 
Week 2 is here and I am talking attendance. Daily attendance at school is mandatory for all children 6 years 
and over. Not only is it mandatory, it’s the law! Aside from this, children build and grow their numeracy and 
literacy skills when they are at school. Taking a day or two off each week, each month or each term, means 
your child is not getting the education they deserve. School starts at 8.45am and we would like to see all 
students here at this time, having morning play. If they come at this time, they can have a free breakfast at 
our breakfast club. If you child has a reason for being away from school, we need to know about it. Just call 
the school on 6552-6333 and explain the absence. Days missed from school add up and rob your child or 
children of the education they deserve. We want to work with you to educate your child. If you have problems 
getting your child to school, talk with their teacher or our assistant principals, Tracey and Alison. Working 
together we can provide a quality education for your child. 
 
  
Stay Strong!     
Mr Paul Sortwell 
 

 
Celebrate Halloween with us in a safe and supervised environment. Our last disco was a huge success. All our 
students are welcome to attend. Be scary! 
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What’s on at our school? 

           
 

                     



 
 

Lost any school gear? 

                
 

 

                
 
    

                  
 

Baaya Yurrung preschool 
Welcome back to Preschool for our final term of the year. Our enrolments have increased again this term and 
we have limited remaining spaces for children.  If your child is expected to attend Kindergarten in 2020 they 
should have already enrolled at their new schools and are ready to start their transition to school 
programs.  Attendance at Transition programs are vital for children to familiarise themselves with their new 
schools and to ease those anxious nerves. Parents are encouraged to share this process with their child, even 
if they have already done it all before with older children.  Those children enrolling at Manning Gardens will 
attend a transition morning with their parents on Wednesday 30th October from 10 - 11am.  This term 



 
 

our program will include projects that start small and develop into larger learning opportunities.  We have 
started the term playing in our own post office and writing letters that share information to the reader. This 
is a writing project that has purpose and direction. Later in the term we intend to write letters to our families 
and post them ourselves at one of our local post offices - this will be another exciting excursion.    Parents are 
reminded that our preschool is a healthy preschool and lunches must be healthy.  Pack fresh foods, not packet 
food.  Chips, twisties, burger rings, jumpies, CC's, lollies and juice poppers are not be sent to in lunch boxes.  

        
 

           
      

 
PCYC Attendance Project 
Last week students had their first taste of their attendance reward, going to the Taree PCYC for gymnastics 
sessions. To attend these sessions, students need 100% at school or their absences explained by parents. 
Generally, we will (the school) determine is the explanation is acceptable or not. This is a mainstream 
department project aiming to increase student attendance at school. 



 
 

                      
 

                     
 

                  
 

             
 



 
 

                   
 
Canteen news 
Our school canteen operates every Wednesday, Thursday and Friday. Our canteen is operated by our P&C 
association, so by supporting our canteen, you are supporting our school.  

 
Sport news 
School sport day is Friday for all classes at our school. Sports uniform is worn on a Friday. Our sports uniform 
consists of your child’s house sport coloured polo shirt (blue, red or green) and royal blue shorts or a skort. 
Each child who wears sports uniform on a Friday earns their sporting house (dingoes, sharks or eagles) five 
house points. 



 
 

 
 

 
 
P&C association 
Our P&C is our parent representative body. The school consults with our P&C regarding key decision making. 
Our P&C also has the very important role of fundraising for our school and students. New members are always 
welcome. 

Our next P&C Meeting is Thursday 14 November 2019. 
 

Aboriginal Education  
Judith is our Aboriginal Education Officer. Judith is happy to help our parents.       

 
 

School banking 
School banking is a great initiative to help young children save their money. School banking is also a fundraiser 
for our P&C. To be part of our school banking, just visit the Commonwealth Bank Taree branch and open a 
youth saver account.  

 
 
Upcoming events in Term 4 

Our next school assembly ………… Friday 1 November at 9.25am. 
Halloween disco ………. Wednesday 30 October, 4-5.15pm. 

 

 



 
 

 
 

           
Contact us 
We value and appreciate your feedback and input into all aspects of our school. If you have a general school 
enquiry, please contact our school office on 6552-6333.  If you have a specific matter relating to your child 
and their education, please contact our school office and ask for your child’s teacher. Our school office hours 
are 8.30-3.30pm each school day. School uniforms can be purchased from our school office. We have a full 
range of uniforms including summer and winter gear. We also stock school hats so your child can be sun safe.   

 
 

          



 
 

 
 

        



 
 

    



 
 

 

          

           

 

          

            

           



 
 

 

            

 

   


